
Dear Inner Wheel Friends  
 
As the clock strikes midnight, ushering in a brand-new year, my heart swells 
with gratitude and love for each of you. In this moment, I am reminded of 
the incredible power of our Inner Wheel community. 
 
We are more than just a global organization - we are a family bound 
together by our shared passion for service, friendship, and personal 
growth. We are the guardians of hope, the champions of kindness, and the 
beacons of light in a world that often needs it. 
 
As we step into this new year, I urge you to hold dear the values that make 
us who we are: compassion, empathy, and the unwavering commitment to 
making a diƯerence in the lives of those we serve. 
 
May this year bring us even closer together, strengthening our bonds of 
friendship and service. May our collective eƯorts continue to inspire hope, 
peace, and harmony in the world. 
 
Thank you for being the Heartbeat of Humanity that drives our service. 
Thank you for being the sunshine that brightens every day. Thank you for 
being the Inner Wheel family that I am so proud to be a part of. 
 
Warmest wishes for a wonderful New Year 2025! 
 
Mamta Gupta 
President  
International Inner Wheel 


